
 

 

In support of our local Food Bank, our RCMP members are hosting this important annual eventé. 
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This newsletter is published monthly by the                                 

Boston Bar/North Bend Enhancement Society with                      

SPECIAL THANKS to the                                                                          

United Way and Fraser Valley Regional Districtôs                                                 

Grant in Aid Program for their support. 

BOX ADS: As seen on page 5 & 6. These ads are now available in your choice of black and white or colour to suit 

your budget.  Please contact Karen for assistance in your adôs design,  for current rates and for more information.  

SPECIALTY ADS ARE AVAILABLE in 3 SIZES: 1/4, 1/2 and full pageðstarting from $50 b/w or $60 colour  

CLASSIFIEDS RATE:  Monthly: $2.00 for 1 line ad, 3 lines are $5.00 

ANNUAL CLASSIFIED RATES: 2 lines $24.00 (3 lines $36.00)          

Please call Karen @ 604-206-6006 to place an advertisement                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

CANYON DISPOSAL: Weekly Waste PICK-UP $39.85 quarterly. Please call 604-867-9272           

Tuesday to Thursday between 10 amð2 pm  to arrange your weekly service.  

PLEASE NOTE THE UPDATE DEADLINE FOR ALL SUBMISSIONS IS THE 25TH OF EACH MONTH 

Executive Director - Nancy Carmichael 

Chairman                - Robert Dufresne 

Vice-Chair      - Diane Johnson 

Treasurer      - Lori Walters 

Secretary  -Tom Durrie 

Members at Large -                                                      

Karen Tillotson, Howard Johnson, Lorna Regehr, 

and Dawn Fox 

MEMBERS OF THE BOSTON BAR-NORTH BEND ENHANCEMENT SOCIETY 

 C L A S S I F I E D S  

www.bostonbarbc.net 

Boston Bar       North Bend Enhancement Society 

Editor: 604-206-6006 

Boston Bar     North Bend 

Enhancement Society 

Visit us online at 

www.bostonbarbc.net 

Editor: Karen Tillotson           

604-206-6006 

kbt@lookieloo.net 

ANYONE INTERESTED in and loving classical music and opera? If youôd like to get together for some 

listening and conversation, let me know. I have a large CD collection and a few opera DVDs, and would 

love to have company to enjoy. Call Tom 604-867-9033. 

FRASER CANYON MOBILE HOME & RV PARK: 50610 Trans-Canada Hwy., Boston Bar. 
Housing  Available. Please call 604-867-9011  

C H I L D R E NôS  C H R I S T M A S  P A R T Y  

ALL PROCEEDS go  towards supporting our own community members who are in need.                                      
(Please check expiry dates and packaging integrity of food products you are able to donate.)                                                                             

YOUR KINDNESS AND GENEROSITY IS APPRECIATED AND GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGED!  

Out-of-town subscription to the Update: $15/year.  Please include name & mailing address  
with cheque. Send inquiries in an email to: kbt@lookieloo.net or call 604-206-6006                 
Cheques are to be made payable to:  Boston Bar/North Bend Enhancement Society                                               

P O Box 251, Boston Bar, BC V0K 1C0                                                                



 

 

COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

Boston Bar Community Hall  Bookings 
 Call Canyon Lanes  867-8800 
 
Food Bank:  Morris Tillotson    867-9358 
 
North Bend Community Hall:            
 H & D Johnson   867-9613 
   
North Bend Community Center:       
 Lillian Forman  867-9775 
  
Family Place:                                         
 Nancy Carmichael  867-9204 
 
Cable Television:                             
 Ann Schudeleit 867-8846 
 
Emergency Services Reps:              
 Howard Johnson  867-9613  
 or Al Regehr  867-9203 
 
FVRD Acting Director:                                      
 Robert Dufresne  604-206-4235 
  
Editor:      Karen Tillotson    604-206-6006 
 
BaHP:        Dawn Fox           604-869-1831  
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Doctors and Nurse Practitioners               

Every WEDNESDAY 10amñ3pm            

Appts call Hope Med. Clinic  604-869-5648           

Wednesdays call 604-867-9380                      

Mental Health Appts. Call 604-860-7733 

Employment Assistant Services,              
Literacy Help, Early Childhood                   

Development  call 604-869-2279 

ALLEN ROSCOE, Family Counsellor               
Every Tuesday Morning  

Every other Friday afternoon.                                                                               
Child & Family Worker,                      

MELISSA NEILSON, to register please          
contact the BB Band office at:                         

867-8844                                                                         

NORTH BEND COMMUNITY CENTRE     
Tuesdays & Saturdays                   

12pmñ3pm                                             
Thrift Shoppe, Art Gallery/Gift Shoppe,    

Museum, Wellness Center & Spa,  
Amanôs óU Like A Diamondô,                

Seniorsô Drop-In                                    
Free computer and internet access.    

Send email to the museum at : 

bbar_museum@nil i .ca 

BOSTON BAR FIRST NATIONS                        
COMMUNITY HEALTH  REPRESENTATIVE                                 

PAMELA ROBERTSON                         
CHR & LSS (Legal Aid)                                  

DRUG & ALCOHOL                                         
ADDICTIONS NAVIGATOR                            

Help is available to ALL CITIZENS      
Please contact Pamela at                          

ph. 604-867-8844 or 604-860-3114      
(fax 604-867-9317)                                      

Email: pamelarobertson3@yahoo.ca  

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS                  

Call Mike at 867-9114 

HARM REDUCTION PROGRAM           
Wednesdays at Family Place                     
Boston Bar Band also offers                        

cooperation and support within the             

Harm Reduction Program.  

BARBER AT CANYON LANES    

December 4th 

 (Usually 1st Monday of the Month)                                
Kids $10  Menôs $15 

FOOD BANK DAY - December 14th 
1-3 pm in Meeting Room, CANYON LANES, 

rear  entrance!  Please bring your own bags 
or containers. Donations can be dropped off 

at Canyon Lanes. Applications available at 
Post Office, Family Place & Canyon Lanes. 

COMMUNITY LUNCH PROGRAM  
at Family Place                                          

Everyone Welcome!                                    
Wednesdays Noon-1pm                   
Senior Hour 1pmð2pm.                                                           

($2 minimum donation please!) 

WEEKLY  & MONTHLY  PROGRAMS 

The Boston Bar/North Bend Enhancement 
Society normally meets the 3rd Monday           

of every month. 

The next meeting is Dec. 18, 2017  at 
1:30 pm at Canyon Lanes.                           

All  are welcome. 

COMMUNITY CHURCH                        
Sundays 11 am followed by              

lunch and fellowship.  For info or if you 
need a ride, please leave a message at 

Church PH 867-9010 
 

CHURCH OF CHRIST                         
The Church of Christ welcomes you to 

worship with them on Sundays 10:30am 
at North Bend Hall.                                    

Call 867-9613 for information. 

LANDFILL: 50390 Chaumox Road                    
(3 km. east of North Bend) 

OPEN: TUES., THURS., & SAT. 10AMñ5PM  
Contact Lloyd Forman: 867-9775 or 604-206-4673 

ANDERSON CREEK HEALTH CENTER 

For pickup: see Canyon Disposal Ad on Pg 16 

Fraser Canyon Better at Home           
Coordinator: Dawn at 604-869-1831 

Call to reserve your seat on our weekly 
shuttle bus. This service is available          

to everyone! 
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F.V.R.D MEETS WITH AREA A LANDFILL SOCIETY 

Ask about renting our Shuttle Bus and  

Driver for your private functions.                       

Call Karen at 604-206-6006 

 UPDATE ON CREOSOTE RECYCLING AT JONESô MILL SITE 

Recently, Lloyd Forman met with the principal owners of the creosote recycling business at the 

site. Owners are Wilfred and Carolyn Verchares. Their daughter contracted a serious disease 

from creosote exposure. That motivated Verchares to spend the last several years working on a     

solution to ensure  safe disposal of wood treated with this dangerous chemical.  

The correct amount of heat will break down the chemical solution and render it safe. Verchares 

has been selling his óbio fuelô to the cement plant in Richmond for the past three years. 

At the site here in Boston Bar, the creosote ties and wharf pilings which will have had approxi-

mately 2 inches removed from the outside of the forms, will then chipped and shipped out. The 

main body of the timbers will be cut into dimensional lumber. At this point in time, only the chip

-ship process will happen here. 

It is now recognized that creosote present in soil and water produces toxic effects. For that  

reason, Vercharesô revolutionary processing could result in a major economic boost to our        

community, while providing a service that will be invaluable to all people everywhere.  

A very productive meeting was held in Chilliwack on November 22nd,  with six community  

members and six regional district employees. 

We (the landfill society) will produce a budget within a two week time frame of that meeting. 

There was a proposal put on the table that landfill profit would come back to the community as 

economic development money. The decision would be made at a well advertised town hall 

meeting where the community will have the opportunity to debate the issues and take a vote as 

to how to proceed going forward.  

We will provide another update to our negotiations in a monthôs time. 

     ~ Lloyd Forman, Chairman, Landfill Society 
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BOSTON BAR:  Tuesday & Thursday 1:00ð5:00 pm (dinner) 5:30ð7:30 pm.                                      

Ph. 604-867-8847 (fax 867-9549).  Karen Rushlow, Library Supervisor   

Read. Learn. Play    www.fvrl.ca 

Free WiFi is Available to the public at BOTH LIBRARIES which is only  accessible during  

hours  they are open. Come on in with your  laptop, or other electronic device and try it out! 

Both Yale and Boston Bar Libraries will have OPEN HOUSE all through December as an  appreciation 
for our patrons. Coffee or other hot drinks available as well as some goodies to nibble on. 

YALE :  Wednesdays 1:00-5:00 pm (dinner) 5:30-7:30 pm & Saturdays 10:30 am-12 pm 

(lunch) 12:30-5:00 pm. Ph. 604-863-2279 (fax 863-0138).  Karen Rushlow, Library Supervisor      

Acting Director: Robert Dufresne: 604-206-4235 
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Christmas Storytime and holiday event for all ages: Tuesday December 12th,  from 6 pmð7:30 pm 
Stories, activities and refreshments. Come get some Christmas spirit�� 

Boston Bar Library Book Club meets online at Facebook Site: Boston Bar Library Book club on the last 
Tuesday of every month to discuss what we liked or didnôt about the book we are reading. 

Christmas crafting for all age groups: Wednesday, December 13th from 6 pm- 7:30 pm  

Garden Club Meetings: Every Wednesday at 7ð8 pm. Join us for discussions on various topics. Come 
share your ideas, knowledge and experience with others. The coffee will be on! 

 

The winter holiday season is a time of giving, a 

time to cheerfully share with our neighbours and 

to help those in need. As the days grow colder, 

we should turn our thoughts to those in our        

community who have undergone recent hardship. 

In the Boston Bar area, we have a number of great organizations and volunteers who have dedicated 

themselves to helping others. The food bank, the holiday hamper and childrenôs gift  program (by way of 

ñThe Giving Treeò), the weekly community luncheon at Family Place, the weekly clinic at Anderson 

Creek,  and the weekly shuttlebus to Hope and Chilliwack (a partnership between United Wayôs Better at 

Home Program and Care Transit) - all are fantastic examples of  community-minded people and organiza-

tions in action.  

 

These organizations are wonderful examples of caring and make a difference for people in our              

communities.  From the volunteer Board of Directors, volunteer workers, many generous donators, to the 

recipients of this generosity ï our local groups give us much to be proud of providing for those in need. 

 

I would like to thank all of our local organizations and especially our volunteers for working to make our 

region a better place.  

 

Happy holidays everyone!        ~Jackie Tegart 

The North Bend Community Center will be 

CLOSED starting December 17th and will reopen 

Tuesday, January 30th, 2018.  

Come visit our Thrift Shoppe and take advantage of 

the everyday deals and be sure to stop by the  

Christmas Room located upstairs! We are open 

Tuesdays and Saturdays from noon until 3 pm.  

There are also some great gift ideas on the second 

floor in the Art Galleryðitôs filled with wonderful      

creations made by our local talented artists! Donôt 

forget to stop by Shoneenaôs Wellness Center for 

soothing treatments and her all-natural products. 

BBESS HALLOWEEN 2017 Photo credit L. Oike 


